
 

  

Newsletter – Friday, 8 August 2025 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
It has been great watching our students on the sports field recently. We are now in the later stages of the winter 
season with many of our teams facing critical games. I’ve been impressed with how well our students have 
prepared themselves, consistently displaying our school values of Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae on the field. 
 
Our Kapa Haka rōpū are training extremely hard during the week and on weekends in preparation 
for Pae Rangatahi (regional competition) in Whanganui on 14 September 2025. Please add this date to your 
calendar—it would be wonderful to have a large contingent supporting our group on the day. 
 
Hopefully, all our junior students have now chosen an activity for Term 4 Activity Week. A reminder email was 
sent home this week to students who have yet to make a selection. Confirmed groups for each activity will be 
published next week. 
 
Another exciting event on the horizon is our annual Music Awards. Come along on 19 and 20 August to support 
our talented students. The Music Awards are a wonderful opportunity for students to challenge themselves and 
perform in front of a crowd. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Later in this newsletter, we highlight the academic successes of our senior students. 17 Year 11 students have 
gained Level 1, 30 Year 12 students have gained Level 2 and 31 Year 13 students have gained Level 3. A good 
number of students already have, or are on track to gain, Merit and Excellence endorsements. It’s been fantastic 
to see our senior students focused on their learning and achieving the results they deserve. They’ve been well 
supported by their whānau and our staff and the old saying, “It takes a village to raise a child,” feels especially 
true. 
 
Recently, there has been a lot of media coverage about upcoming changes in the education sector. As new 
information becomes available, we’ll make sure to share the key updates with you. The big announcement this 
week concerns proposed changes to NCEA. The Ministry of Education has produced a resource for parents and 
caregivers: Proposed changes to NCEA: What you need to know as parents and caregivers. Feedback on these 
proposed changes is now open via the Parent, family and student survey. 
  
To quote the philosopher Heraclitus, “The only constant in life is change,”—a sentiment that feels very fitting in 
education right now. While many details of the proposed changes are still unknown, our role as adults is to guide 
our young people through these transitions by showing a willingness to adapt. 
 
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
Rachel Williams 
Tumuaki 
 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:77eafb3f-a25e-4463-b777-2ad47cbe1916
https://allenandclarke.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5i6eyRTZoZeEPGe


 

  

 

New webspace for parents and whānau available 
You will have seen in the news recently that a new webspace is available that provides practical videos, 
activities and resources to support learning that is easy to understand – empowering whānau to take 
a more active role in their child’s education. 

The webspace includes ‘parent-friendly’ versions of both The New Zealand Curriculum and 
Te Marautanga of Aotearoa.  

You can explore the new webspace and view the available resources here:   
 Parent Portal – Ministry of Education  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D7a8e7409c6-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LnQe2flfJ_1yoRhTWrxjfEJPR7E9mJb26bjTQIDmnNdaYA26YjnCd1eKTYJLP23x&s=fXvxYwcDcNEz60KAwE70G2Yy_7XOPc3kl1Y08mau9Y0&e=


 

  

 
SUBJECT Room DAY 

English B11 
L1 - 3: Tuesday 
L1 - 3: Thursday 

Maths 
B3 
B3 
B3 

SHU & ADU: L1 – Maths - Wednesday 
VKU/SHU/ADU: L2 – Maths - Tuesday 
VKU: L3 - Stats & Calculus - Thursday 

L1 Science  
EPL – Tuesday and Thursday 

TWI - Wednesday 

Biology B10 
EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 

TWI - Wednesday 

Physics B13 GBA - Thursday 

Chemistry B10 EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 

Hard Materials TN5 Tuesday 

Digital G1 Monday 

Textiles TR6 Monday 

Art / Photography TR 10 EDA - Tuesdays 

Drama/Music Music / 
Drama space 

KBA/SCA – Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Te Reo B5 
L1-3: Te reo Maori - Monday 
L1-3: Te Ao Haka - Thursday 

PE / Health B7 L2/3 PE - Thursday 

Commerce / 

Accounting / Economics 
B1 KEL - Tuesday 

History / YES B2 CMO - Tuesday / Wednesday 

Geography B1 Monday, Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Psychology B6 YCO - Thursday 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Expressions of Interest to Host International Students 2026 
As part of our school’s long-term vision to enrich cultural understanding and global engagement, we 
are currently in the process of applying for accreditation to welcome international students to our 
community in 2026. 

If you are interested in hosting a student in the future, please register your interest here. (Host 
families will be paid a weekly fee). 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST TO HOST INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS 2026 

 

Return of Prizegiving Trophies 
Please return all Sports, Academic and Supreme trophies from the Year 7-13 2024 Prizegivings to the 
School Office by Friday, 22 August 2025. Thank you. 

  

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=FtwyvGP6-UOUD0xiqvLTf5KZdMy8BVhAtyuHI0IoR5ZUN1I4R0Y1ODZNQUxBUUdHN0ZCT1ZEODdZTi4u&route=shorturl


 

  

School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored 
to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with procedures for 
behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
Policies under review Term 3 

Child Protection 
Abuse Recognition and Reporting 
Food and Nutrition 
Safety Checking 
Police Vetting 
Missing Student Procedure 

Please login to SchoolDocs to read and provide feedback on these policies. 

All  school uniform items are purchased through 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 
The school office has a full uniform set for sizing purposes 

 

 

The Education Review Office is carrying out some research to learn more about how 
‘Phones away for the day’ is going. They want to hear your thoughts on what’s working, 
what’s not working, and what could make it better. Take 5–10 minutes to share your 
thoughts in this quick survey — your input really makes a difference. 

Whānau/ Parent / Caregiver Survey 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/phones-away-for-the-day-parents
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


 

  

Te Paepae o Aotea congratulates the following 
Year 11-13 students who have gained Level 1, 2 & 3 

Level 1 Level 2 Level 3 
Jemma Gibbs 
Zoe Waller 
Ashlyn Graham 
Ani Erb 
Haily Hortillosa 
Cohen Soothill 
Kayla Hagley 
Lachlan Pick 
Hunter Stephens 
Peyton Scott 
Samara Stewart 
Jack Clarke 
Suzanna Corrigan 
Michael Stables 
Liam Neil 
Max Surgenor 
Nazeer Rye 
 
Hunter Stephens and 
Samara Stewart have 
already gained enough 
Excellence credits for an 
Excellence Endorsement. 

Hunter Griffin 
Russell Hockley 
Tempest Fenton 
Wills Griggs 
Tiama-Deziah Hill 
Chase Hassell 
Robbie Saysell 
Fortune Terrill 
Leyton Potroz 
TJ Suailua 
Hannah Bishop 
Tegan Hunt 
Te Kingi Morehu Hanikawhe 
Marley Kerehoma 
Evita Morellon 
Erina Frearson 
Cameron Tong 
Brooklyn Lake 
Kairo Garrett 
Amelia Garrett 
Rawiri Monu 
Adam Stables 
Ryan Blackburn 
Jacob Spakes 
Peysha Hawira 
Oshey Low 
Miley Davidson 
Taiharuru Ratima 
Koen Broughton 

Taerere Hepi-Puke 
Adib Ridzuan 
William Brooking 
Anastazja Kowal 
Sofia Va’aelua 
Izik Brogden 
Sarah Bishop 
Niamh Clancy 
Ariana Graham 
Carlitos Morellon-Anderson 
Daeyn Baldevieso 
Julia Scott 
Ranginui Cuthbert 
Sienna MacRae 
Jaida Rei 
Cassidy Ratahi-Smith 
Jayda Sharp 
Elliot Wills 
Hokowhitu Ngaheu 
Emily Bird 
Annja Petersen 
Rhys Paul 
Ayaan Ali 
Bethany Gyde 
Charlie Ainsworth 
Ayla Bond 
Myschief Fenton 
Shai-Ann Kahui 
Baxter Hunt 
Campbell Wiley 
Cassidy Hughes 

 
 



 

  

 
The Public Health Nurse will be at school two days every week for any health needs. Clinic is 
confidential and free. 

Danielle Peach - Mobile 027 239 0679 Email Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz  
Mary Poulose - Mobile 027 517 3480 Email Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz 

• Health and Hauora (wellbeing checks) 
• General health concerns 
• Contraception 
• Condoms and pregnancy tests 
• STI checks and the morning after pill 
• Vision and hearing 

For students to book an appointment, please visit reception at the Pastoral Hub or contact the Public 
Health Nurse. 

Community Health Update: 
Keeping Our Tamariki Well This Winter 
 
As the colder months settle in and more of us are spending time indoors, Taranaki District Health 
Board (TDHB) has reported an increase in common community health concerns such as scabies, head 
lice and impetigo (school sores). 

These conditions spread easily, especially in close-contact environments like homes and schools. 
Students cannot be at school if they are contagious. We encourage all whānau to be vigilant: 

• Check regularly for signs of head lice and treat promptly. 
• Keep an eye out for itchy rashes or sores that may indicate scabies or impetigo. 
• Seek medical advice if anyone in your household has a sore throat, especially if it persists—

this can help prevent more serious illnesses like rheumatic fever. 

If you’re unsure about symptoms or need support, please contact your GP or local health provider. 

Let’s work together to keep our school community healthy and thriving this winter! 

 

tel:+64272390679
mailto:Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz
mailto:027%20517%203480
mailto:Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz


 

  

  

2025 Music Awards Register Here 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=FtwyvGP6-UOUD0xiqvLTf16EYUyjCxZJtrPOi8cUYdBUNjkxUFMwM0gyTTBEU0tYT1pQWkNMRElGQS4u&route=shorturl&fbclid=IwY2xjawMAtyFleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETE4ZGx1cFhjNnZTdFRhcU4xAR68U3RWcnPfitZsY4daefgFij_wBGXglHTs0xpWQgeatp4a0OU9-OXVn3ZLSQ_aem_jbdGz1kVqOkY5btfC4KEQw


 

  

  

Kia Ora 
 

Our top Yr 7 & 8 Math students have completed their fourth test of the 
Otago Math Challenge with one to go. With the help of the other 
academic leaders, I've organised tutoring lessons for these students to 
better prepare for the remaining test.   
Internal assessments are ending for seniors, with exam season on the 
horizon - use these three months wisely. The Marama program, 
established by Mrs Jenni Brewer, has been amazing this year. Having so 
many gain NCEA Levels 1, 2 and 3 before exams is incredible, however 
it’s important to continue to aim high and keep getting those Merit and 
Excellence credits coming. 
In Week 6 we’ll introduce a new inter awa competition. Awas will 
compete playing Uno, Pictionary, Scrabble and Chess. House points will 
be awarded for both participation and placing. Details will be announced 
over the loudspeakers prior to the competition. Please listen out. 
 

Ngā mihi, Carlitos Morellon Anderson 
 

Kia Ora 
 

The community council continues to work hard with our Can Drive 
officially up and running. We encourage everyone to bring non-
perishables to their whānau class so they can be donated to their 
respective awa’s charity. Kaūpokonui: Te Ara Pae Trust, Tangahoe: 
Taranaki Foundation, Waingongoro: Food Bank, Patea: Salvation Army. 
On 20 August we’re hosting our annual shave-a-thon and Crazy Hair Day. 
If any seniors are willing to shave or cut their hair, please get in touch 
with either myself or Mr Barnard. 
We also have new study spaces and an official Year 13 common room 
established within our school. Make the most of these spaces as they are 
a great asset for all. 
Winter has seen many viral colds going around. Make sure you’re 
wrapping up warm and resting well before exams for seniors, and 
activity planning for juniors.  
 

Ngā mihi, Julia Scott 

Kia Ora 
 

Term 3 has rocketed by so far and LRA pickle ball has been a blast. 
Unfortunately, the Whanganui school sports exchange was 
cancelled, but next week, the sports council are running LRA crazy 
softball. This will run Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. So come 
over to the Hub and have a run around to collect points for your 
Awa. 
Following that in the sports world, we can look forward to a mix of 
tug of war and knockout basketball in week 7, with Rippa rugby to 
round things off in week 9. 
For these and all LRAs, listen out for the notices and the intercom 
to find out whether you're at lunch or interval if you're a junior or 
senior.  
 
Ngā mihi, Baxter Hunt 
 

8 August 2025 

Kia Ora 
 
The cultural team ran their first LRA of the term this week ‘Guess 
the Country.’ It was lots of fun and enjoyed by those who 
attended. 
The Haka competition is going very well, with every group showing 
commitment, power and unity in their performances. It's clear 
that the hours of practice are paying off so let’s keep that 
momentum going! Keep practising hard, have pride for your awa, 
and continue supporting one another as a team. 
If anyone in LRA has ideas they’d like to share with the cultural 
team – whether it’s around costumes, chants or performance 
elements – please contact myself or any cultural leaders and they 
would be more than happy to help. 
 
Nga Mihi, Bethany Gyde 
 



 

  

 



 

  

  

Use link to register 

2025 Touch Registrations 

https://forms.office.com/r/VaMc5N4HPY


 

  

  



 

  

 



 

  

 

TPOA Sports in Full Flight 
What a term it’s been for our athletes. From netball courts to rugby fields, squash courts to hockey 
turfs, our students have shown grit, growth and greatness. Here's your latest sports round-up. 

Saturday Netball – Cheers All Round 
Our Saturday netball teams wrapped up their season with energy and enthusiasm. A massive thank 
you to all the parents and coaches who supported the players week after week, rain or shine. Your 
dedication makes all the difference. The players showed awesome teamwork and improvement 
throughout the season. Ka pai. 

U15 Boys Rugby – More Than Just a Score 
Our U15 boys finished 7th overall but that number doesn’t tell the full story. These boys played 
with heart, passion,and Taupaenui. Never giving up, always pushing forward. 
Congratulations to Connah, Murphy and Sebastian selected in the Taranaki U16 squad. We’re proud 
of you. 

Rugby Finals Fever – Bring It On 
It’s finals time and our rugby stars are stepping up. 

• Nevaeh Ratahi, Shai-Ann Kahui and Zevaya Prestidge have been shining in the Central Girls 
Rugby team. This week they played a thrilling semi-final against Waitara Whānui, 
winning 42–29. Now they’re heading to the Verbrec Senior Girls Final next Wednesday, 
7:30pm at The Gully against NPGHS. Awesome mahi, wāhine toa. 

• Our TPOA Boys 1st XV are charging into their semi-final against Central Boys 1st XV this 
week. Kick-off is 11:30am at Bayly Park. This team has shown incredible improvement, 
culture and determination throughout the season. Despite a few injuries, they’ve stayed 
strong and focused. With nothing to lose and everything to gain, this match is set to be a 
cracker. 

TPOA Squash – Smashing Success 
Our squash squad made waves at the NZSS Squash Tournament in Wellington. Six boys represented 
TPOA and finished top of the 3rd division. A fantastic result and a testament to their hard work and 
determination. 

Winter Tournament Week – Eyes on the Prize 
From 23 - 29 August, our netball and hockey teams will be chasing their goals at Secondary School 
Tournament Week. 

• Netball will compete in the LNISS Netball Competition in Palmerston North 
• Hockey heads to Stratford for the Mixed Hockey Tournament. 

Training has been intense and teams are making strides both on and off the court. Keep up the great 
work. 

Sports News 



 

  

Year 7-8 Rugby 7s – Taupaenui in Action 
Two teams participated in the Taranaki Rugby 7s tournament in Inglewood and wow, what a 
performance. Each game showed improvement, resilience and that never-give-up attitude we 
call Taupaenui. Great effort from all involved. 

TSSSA Events – Seniors, It’s Your Time 
Only a few TSSSA events left on the calendar for our senior students. Don’t miss out. Get involved 
and give it a go. We'd love to see more girls participating too. Let’s finish the season strong. 

2025 School Grade Touch – Get Ready 
Touch season is coming up fast. If you're in Year 7/8, register your interest now. Year 9-10? Get your 
team together. Touch is a fast, skillful and super fun sport to play with your mates. Don’t miss out. 

Touch Registrations  

Final Whistle 
To all our athletes, coaches, supporters and families, thank you for making this season 
unforgettable. Whether you won, lost or learned, you showed what it means to be part of our school 
community. 

"Keep pushing, keep striving—your best is always ahead of you." 

Honours & Achievements – Get Recognised 
Done something awesome in sport, culture, academics or the community? This is how you get 
your Honours Badge 

• Fill out the Honours Badges & Achievement form 
• Hand it in at the main school office 
• Entries close before the end of Term 3 

Information provided is also considered for the Taupaenui Awards at the end of the year. All 
nomination forms must be in by Friday, 5 September 2025. 

Printable Honour Badge form Nomination Form 

Honour Badge Criteria https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/ 

For all sports queries, please contact Vicki Roberts, Sports Coordinator, via 
email, vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=FtwyvGP6-UOUD0xiqvLTf65AucKaXzBHgofhCh8EkJVUQ1BKRVBVNlBOM1hBSFFTUldERFc0SDFJRS4u&route=shorturl&fbclid=IwY2xjawMCCeNleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETFZTjBHeW84RllFa0FOTFlXAR7hxYh_ZMAspaa8xyvujZnu8JdhR5wis4aK-OzDmo8FfGMR-IVzCeAH1fTGJg_aem_Ro6x2EQzo72MomdXf0whoQ
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:793185fb-79a7-4ef4-8304-98750fa8e132
https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/
mailto:vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


 

  

 

  

2025 Upcoming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Events 
Hockey 7s Thursday, 14 August 
Ki o Rahi Wednesday, 20 August 
Student and Community Coach Day Tuesday, 9 September 
Trail Relay Thursday, 11 September 

Senior Winter Tournament Week 

Hockey 1st XI Mixed 
Netball Senior A 

25-29 August – Stratford 
25-29 August – Palmerston North 

Year 7-8 Sporting Events 

Year 7-8 Taranaki Indoor Volleyball Tuesday, 12 August 



 

  

 
Please click on the link below for ALL Badge information: 

Year 7-8 Taupaenui badge information.pdf 



 

  

 



 

  

 


